

National Postal Mail Handlers Union

Paul V. Hogrogian National President Kevin P. Tabarus

National Secretary-Treasurer

June Harris
Vice President
Central Region

John A. Gibson Vice President Eastern Region David E. Wilkin Vice President Northeastern Region **Lawrence B. Sapp** Vice President Southern Region Don J. Sneesby Vice President Western Region

July 24, 2024

The Honorable Gary Peters
Chairman, Homeland Security and Governmental Affairs Committee
United States Senate
Washington, DC 20510

The Honorable Rand Paul Ranking Member, Homeland Security and Governmental Affairs Committee United States Senate Washington, DC 20510

Dear Chairman Peters and Ranking Member Paul:

On behalf of the National Postal Mail Handlers Union (NPMHU), which represents over 50,000 mail handlers in postal facilities throughout the country, I write in support of the renomination of Ann Fisher to the Postal Regulatory Commission (PRC).

Commissioner Fisher has a long career dedicated to the sustainability of the Postal Service in a wide array of capacities. During her time on Capitol Hill with Senator Collins of Maine, she worked on postal policy issues to ensure not only to promote the viability of the Postal Service, but also ensure the USPS meets the demands of postal customers. During her time in the PRC, she has continued this work to elevate the need for reliable service to every American household and business.

The NPMHU appreciates her work, and urges the Senate Homeland Security and Governmental Affairs Committee to vote in favor of Ms. Fisher's renomination, and move it to the floor for a full Senate vote.

If you have any questions, please contact NPMHU Legislative Director Katie Maddocks at kmaddocks@npmhu.org or 202-227-8810.

Thank you for your consideration on the matter.

Sincerely,

Paul V. Hogrogian

National Postal Mail Handers Union